
 

 

 

2014 
a voice for the environment

 

Contents 
Earth Hour 2014 - March 29th REEF AID CQ - March 29th 

Climate Change Authority final report CSIRO State of the Climate 2014 report 

Fast facts on Australia’s Climate Society for Growing Australian Plants 

Galilee Basin – Coal Bonanza? Green Corridors? 

Coordinators Diary Chantelle’s Farewell 

2014 Membership / Uranium Campaign Plants of Capricornia still available 

Earth Hour 2014: Saturday March 29 
http://earthhour.org.au/events/capricornia-conservation-council-rockhampton-qld/ 

Lights Out for the Reef uses humour to carry a very important message: climate change 
is happening now and affecting our Great Barrier Reef. Two of Australia’s most famous 
YouTube sensations, Natalie Tran and The Axis of Awesome, are sent on a mission by 
Dr Karl to the Great Barrier Reef to find out how it can be saved from climate change. 
Axis writes a rock song about coral, while Nat falls in love with a baby turtle. Lights Out 
for the Reef: CCC Environment Centre from 3:30pm, screening at 4.30pm (also on 
Network TEN).  
 

REEF AID CQ – Saturday March 29 
Three Churches, Emu Park Road 
$10 Admission - 03:00pm til late. All proceeds to be donated to WWF Fight for the Reef 
Campaign. Please bring fold up chair. Bands include: 
Yeppoon Ukulele MovementOff with the FaeriesThe Cla 
Polly and Rob Read and more... 

 
 

CCA Climate Report 

The Climate Change Authority’s final report on pollution reduction targets provides an opportunity for the Federal 
Government and the Opposition to commit to stronger targets to pave the way for a strong global deal. 

 The Climate Change Authority has called for increased efforts to avert dangerous climate change  
 Australia is now falling behind on equitably addressing dangerous climate change, despite being one of the 

most vulnerable counties to the impacts of a changing climate. 
 Australia should move to a minimum 25% target by 2020. 
 Climate change is unequivocal - human influence on the climate system is clear. If Australia is to take this 

science and the below two degrees goal seriously, it needs to act now and continue this effort long-term 
 Queensland, is particularly vulnerable and is increasingly affected by extreme weather conditions. Failing to 

reduce emissions, condemns future generations to more difficult circumstances. Our precious wildlife, food 
and water security cannot adapt to the projected changes and need our intervention to protect and build far 
greater resilience to the impacts already locked in. 

 Ninety nine countries are acting on their emissions. They cover over 80% of global emissions and 90% of 
global economic output. Australia’s 5% emission target reduction is now at the lower end of effort compared 
to other countries 

CCA Report of the Targets and Progress Review: http://climatechangeauthority.gov.au/  

CSIRO State of the Climate 2014 
State of the Climate 2014 is the third report by CSIRO and the Australian Bureau of Meteorology. It provides a 
summary of observations of Australia’s climate and analysis of the factors that influence it. 
http://www.csiro.au/Outcomes/Climate/Understanding/State-of-the-Climate-2014.aspx 
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Fast Facts 
 Australiaôs climate has warmed by 0.9ÁC since 1910, and the frequency of extreme weather has changed, with 

more extreme heat and fewer cool extremes.  

 Rainfall averaged across Australia has slightly increased since 1900, with the largest increases in the northwest 

since 1970.   

 Rainfall has declined since 1970 in the southwes t, dominated by reduced winter rainfall. Autumn and early 

winter rainfall has mostly been below average in the southeast since 1990.   

 Extreme fire weather has increased, and the fire season has lengthened, across large parts of Australia since the 
1970s.   

 Global mean temperature has risen by 0.85°C from 1880 to 2012.   

 The amount of heat stored in the global oceans has increased, and global mean sea level has risen by 225 mm 

from 1880 to 2012.   

 Annual average global atmospheric carbon dioxide concentrations reached  
395 parts per million (ppm) in 2013 and concentrations of the other major greenhouse gases are at their 
highest levels for at least 800 000 years.   

 Australian temperatures are projected to continue to increase, with more extremely hot days and fewe r 

extremely cool days.   

 Average rainfall in southern Australia is projected to decrease, and heavy rainfall is projected to increase over 

most parts of Australia.   

 Sea- level rise and ocean acidification are projected to continue.  
 

Galilee Basin – Coal Bonanza or Future ‘Stranded Asset’ 
On the doorstep of the Great Barrier Reef, Abbot Point is set to become one of the world’s biggest coal ports. 
However the yet-to-be-developed coal mines it's supposed to service look increasingly unviable and the 
environmental risks are enormous. Jess Hill investigates. 
http://www.abc.net.au/radionational/programs/backgroundbriefing/2014-03-09/5300560 

 

ROCKHAMPTON BRANCH OF THE 
SOCIETY FOR GROWING AUSTRALIAN PLANTS 

P.O. Box 716 Rockhampton Qld. 4700 
Contact: Aileen Moorhead 4927 3327 

Next Meeting – 7:00 pm Friday 28th March: Frenchville State School Activity Centre, turn uphill 
at the traffic lights on Frenchville Road.  Bring along your plant samples and seedlings to share – 
good weather for planting out. 
6th April – Next outing: A Sunday afternoon outing to the residence of Bill and Dulcie Stacey at 
Mt. Morgan.  The Stacey's won our encouragement award in last year's Betascapes Garden 
contest.  Meet at O'Shanasey Park at 1.30pm for car pooling. Contact Ann on 0407 283 698. 
Like us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/rockhamptonSGAP : 
 
 
 

 

DID YOU KNOW? 
Over 5 million shorebirds migrate from Australia to breed in the Arctic – up to a 30,000 kilometre journey! 

follow their journey  
10 April – 10 May 2014 

The shorebirds are still getting ready for their journey (renewing passports and what-not). From mid April 2014 we 
will keep you updated on their journey. To receive updates and for your chance to win some fantastic prizes sign up 
below. 

Sign up today! 
http://farewellshorebirds.org.au/ 

  

http://www.abc.net.au/radionational/programs/backgroundbriefing/2014-03-09/5300560
https://www.facebook.com/rockhamptonSGAP
http://farewellshorebirds.org.au/


Green Corridors - Susan Cunningham 
While I am a Qld Govt employee, the views expressed below are my personal views and not those of my employer.   
 
Many of you would have been involved in community tree planting 
works around Rockhampton or Capricorn Coast.  These projects 
started with enthusiasm, were planned with ecological expertise, 
and undertaken with the approval and support of the local councils.  
Despite this, in most cases, lack of ongoing Council protection led to 
these plantings failing. CCC has been involved in these works since 
Sydney Gully in the late 1980’s and in various plantings since then, 
so I want to update members on recent events. 
 
Despite numerous attempts to negotiate protection with local councils, the situation became so intractable that in 
2005 I formed a small group of like-minded people, the creatively named Rocky Creeks Group, mainly so we could 
provide moral support to each other.  The folks in this group have outstanding local talent in the fields of ecology, 
botany and rehabilitation works, and a high level of dedication to the task, but we found the ongoing cycle of 
hope/despair in community revegetation works to be debilitating.  It’s pointless to simply ‘plant trees’, the real value 
to the community is in growing them on to maturity. 
 
In 2008 we were approached by Greening Australia to become a part of the Rockhampton Urban Waterways 
Initiative, with other partners, Rockhampton Council, Fitzroy Basin, Fitzroy River and Coastal Catchments, Society for 
Growing Australian Plants, Fitzroy Basin Elders, Dept of Natural Resources and Mines and GBRMPA.  Being still 
hopeful Rocky Creek Group did get involved and were able to obtain some funds for RUWI.  The steering group 
meetings were well attended by all parties (inc. Council and Govt Depts) and early activities (community education) 
were positive. 
 
When the planting of a biofilter at the bottom of the Thozet Creek catchment (Lakes Creek Road) was raised we 
declined to be involved.  When pressed by GA, I said plantings were a waste of time, that we’d been there, done that 
many times, it would simply get destroyed by Council, and we had better things to do.  I was told this time would be 
different involvement of Govt Depts would provide some peer pressure to Council.  On this basis we agreed to take 
part. The planting was a success, about 1200 seedlings were provided by Council and planted, and for several years 
Council mowed around the plantings and the seedlings thrived.  We became hopeful that at last we had found the 
secret to ongoing protection.  Early in 2013 the whole lot was slashed. 
 
In 2009 during media coverage of another devastated community planting, Council had asked the community to let 
them know where any such plantings were located.  We had written to them with a list of 17 locations (inc. the 
biofilter), and Council had written back confirming receipt and advising that the list would be used in maintenance.  
After the biofilter was slashed, Cr Tony Williams told me that Council had no record of involvement in RUWI, no 
record of planting the biofilter, and no record of their request for community advice or of our letter and list.  Council 
also has no record of having mowed around the biofilter for years or even which employee/contractor might have 
slashed it. 
 
No attempt has been made by Council to replant the biofilter, though discussions have recently commenced.  I have 
written to Greening Australia, GBRMPA and DNRM asking for their support in requesting Council to replant the 
biofilter.  Neither GA nor DNRM have replied to date (March 27, 2014) but GBRMPA has been supportive, as has 
Michelle Landry, Federal Member for Capricornia.  Both GBRMPA and Ms Landry have committed to lobbying 
Council to have the biofilter replanted. 
 
Councils are still the best-placed organizations to coordinate and protect plantings by the community on urban open 
space but apparently Rockhampton Council has no relevant processes in place.  Informal 2nd hand information has 
come that Council recognizes this is a failing but whether any corrective actions are taken remains to be seen.  As 
Fitzroy River and Coastal Catchments is reinvigorating RUWI, it is to be hoped that changes for the better do occur 
within Council. 
 
In conclusion it seems to me that ‘community tree plantings’ generate positive publicity for the organisations 
involved but there seems to be little to no commitment to follow through by growing the trees on to maturity.  



Coordinators Diary - February March 
1. EIS and other Submissions 

 EIS and Other Submissions upcoming 
o GBR Strategic Assessment - sent 
o Gladstone Harbour Bund Wall Inquiry - sent 
o Coorooman Quarry (LSC-MCU) - sent 
o Offsets Bill-sent 
o Mining Lease Notification and Objection Paper due Mar 28 
o Capricorn Integrated Resort EPBC due Mar 31 
o Land and Other Legislation Amendment Bill due April 4 

2. Membership 

 140 current – 2014/15 membership due from 1 April (AGM due in June) 

3. Projects 

 Topic of Capricorn 

 Curtis Island-Fitzroy Delta offsets (QCC, KAFDA, Ministers Powell & Hunt) 

4. Community/Network Engagement 

 Reef Guardian Schools display 

 RRC Parks and Recreation Committee 

 Sustainable Livingstone – Chantelle / working group 

 Earth Hour event 

5. Media 

 Lower Fitzroy Infrastructure Project Rookwood/Eden Bann Feedlots etc 

 Progress on GKI Resort Pty Ltd 

 Shale Gas Boom – risk to aquifers, more GHG emmissions 

 CSIRO Climate report 2014 - State of the Climate – 2014 

 Capricorn Integrated resort (Iwasaki) – EIS (TOR) 

 Regional Planning Interests Bill 2013 

 Coastal Hazard Maps – sea level rise removed 

 Sea level Planning based on current, passed to local councils 

 Gladstone Harbour Bund Wall Inquiry 

 QRC claim about community conspiracy to stop mines and ports 

6. Planning/Ongoing-next month and beyond 

 GHHP ISP April 8 

 GREAN April 17 

 Biodiversity Education 

 Green Corridors 

 QCC/EHP Roundtable (May?) 

CCC farewells Chantelle 
Chantelle James has been working with CCC since 2011 in a range of roles. 
Initially focusing on the complex matters surrounding the Gladstone 
harbour dredging and Curtis island LNG plants Chantelle was a great 
supporter for the formation of the Gladstone Conservation Council. Her 
persistence in seeking out the hidden complexities of ecosystem health 
data on Gladstone Harbour legacy issues and current reporting 
requirements added to the weight of scientific and community concerns 
which led to the formation of the Gladstone Healthy Harbour Committee 
and the Bund Wall Inquiry. Chantelle leaves behind the shelves groaning 
under the weight of her EIS submissions on coal mines, ports, GKI, 
legislative changes, and with John McCabe the excellent Curtis Island 
Natural Values report. Her work continues in a voluntary capacity on 

engaging the coastal community in becoming better informed and active in protecting the special natural values in 
Livingstone Shire. Chantelle work was recognised by the CCC Committee with a presentation of Renton Bishopric’s 
award winning Ψ/ŀƴΩǘ 9ŀǘ /ƻŀƭΩ pottery bowl. Thanks Chantelle for your passionate commitment to the environment. 

 

CCC Environment Centre Haigh Park Livermore Street Rockhampton | PO Box 4011 Rockhampton QLD 4700 
Ph/fax: 07 4927 8644 | Email: ccc@cqnet.com.au | www.cccqld.org.au 

Artists Corner  

Anyone guess the origin of these 
intriguing works of art? 

Send answers to ccc@cqnet.com.au  

mailto:ccc@cqnet.com.au
http://www.cccqld.org.au/
mailto:ccc@cqnet.com.au


Capricorn Conservation Council  
ABN: 14 846 165 788 

Your voice for the environment 

www.cccqld.org.au 

 
New Membership 2014 Membership Renewal 

I / We support CCCôs goals, values, environmental awareness projects and other public campaigns. 

First Name(s)        Last Name(s)       

Address       

      Postcode       

Home Phone        Work Phone       Mobile       

Email       

Please select one: 

 $5 Non-wage earner   $10 Individual  $15 Family  $50 Corporate Amount          

I would like to make an additional Tax Deductable Donation  Donation          

Total Payment  Total          

Payment method  Cash  Cheque or M/O  EFT - Direct bank transfer 

CCC bank a/c for online payments: BSB: 014 690; A/c Nr: 491 268 991; Reference: YOUR NAME 

If you wish to help CCC projects by regular tax deductible donations (EFT, payroll), please contact us. 
 

Signature:  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

. . . . . . . . . . .  Date:            
Please post or email (e.g. for EFT payments) to: 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Queensland Anti Uranium Campaign Coordinator 
In October 2012, Queensland ended a 23 year ban on uranium mining in. This decision was made without assessment or 
consultation and is in direct conflict with a clear LNP community commitment. The LNP is now seeking to fast-track uranium 
mining with little consideration of the environmental, health and safety impacts or economic viability of uranium mining. Since 
the uranium ban ended a number of interested stakeholders, including environmental groups, trade unions and political groups 
have formed a community coalition to fight to keep Queensland nuclear free. A community coalition of organisations has 
appointed a campaign coordinator to work with us to prevent uranium mining in Queensland. This is an important role at an 
important time and we look forward to hearing from you and working together to keep the door firmly shut to uranium mining 
in Queensland. Please support this campaign with a small donation $5, $10, $20 or more if you are able to   

 $5  $10   $20   $50  Amount          

Payment method  Cash  Cheque or M/O  EFT - Direct bank transfer 

CCC bank a/c for EFT: BSB: 014 690; A/c Nr: 491 268 991; Reference: YOUR NAME/URANIUM 

 

òPlants of Capricornia"  by Melzer and Plumb  

Hard cover only - 600 pages A4 size - Printed in Brisbane  

rMore than 600 native spec ies described and photographed:  

rtrees, shrubs, mistletoes, vines, grasses, sedges, or chids, other 

herbaceous species, rKeys to species in each genus , rHuman 

usage and ecological note s, rLandscape Unit descriptions  

rContact CCC for purchase details: ccc@cqnet.com.au  

Office use only 

Date         /         / Receipt N
o
  

Tax Deductible Donation Receipt N
o
  

Entered MYOB         /         / Môship card  

New Member?  Add to agenda. Outlook  

Capricorn Conservation Council 
PO Box 4011 
ROCKHAMPTON QLD 4700 
ccc@cqnet.com.au 
(07) 4926 1653 

http://www.cccqld.org.au/
mailto:ccc@cqnet.com.au
mailto:ccc@cqnet.com.au

